
 

 

Town of Newington, NH 
Planning Board Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, October 31st, 2019 Town Hall 
 
 
 

Present: Chair Denis Hebert, Vice-Chair Erika Mantz, Selectmen’s Rep, Mike Marconi, 
Board Members; Chris Cross, Ben Johnson, Russell Cooke, Alternate Board Members; 
Jim Weiner and Rick Stern, Selectman, Ken Latchaw.  

 
D. Hebert called the meeting to order at 6:01pm. 
 
Agenda: 
6pm:  Mixed Use Study Budget 
 
Discussion on who is and why we are hiring. 
 
K. Latchaw asked to delay hiring an expert to perform the study. 
 
Chair Hebert reminded everyone in the room that this meeting was about increasing 
the budget from $6,000 to $9,000 dollars so that we can get two experts working on 
study for a few more dollars. 
 
Rick Stern was appointed by the Chair to vote in place of Peter Welch. 
 
Motion was made by E. Mantz and seconded by B. Johnson to increase amount from 
$6,000 to $9,000 so that we could hire two experts to perform study of mixed use to 
include residential in the commercial zone (Pros and Cons).  All voted in favor of 
motion. 
 
 
Denis Hebert 
Planning Board Chair 


